SHIPPENSBURG BOROUGH COUNCIL

March 7, 2017
6:04 p.m.

Present at the Council Meeting: Andrea Lage
Kathy Coy
Joe Hockersmith
Angie Facchinei
Sandra Mailey
John Alosi
Bruce Hockersmith, Mayor
Stephen Coccorese, Solicitor

INVOCATION: Joe Hockersmith

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: COUNCIL

PUBLIC COMMENT: Andrew Silla, Owner of Silla Fine Antiques on Roxbury Road, stated that he drives
past 117 West Burd Street every day and he put in an offer on the property but the sale is contingent on
obtaining C-1 Zoning which is the only way they can operate there. He stated that he does not have
anything to propose right now but he was wondering before he goes through the expensive process of
trying to get an ordinance written, etc., he wanted to know if this would be something that Council
would be agreeable to. Councilperson Hockersmith asked what the zoning is currently? Mr. Silla
stated that it is currently R-3 and right across the street is C-1. Kathy Coy asked how the fitness center
was there if it is a residential zoning? Manager Epley stated that it had to be grandfathered. Solicitor
Coccorese explained that the criteria is pretty limited. Joe Hockersmith asked why Mr. Silla cannot just
apply for a variance? Solicitor Coccorese explained that there is statutory criteria established for
granting a variance which is very limited and it really restricts the reasons for granting a variance which
is limited to situations where there is something unusual about the lot itself whether it is the size or the
specific shape, the topography, or something that is not caused by the person seeking the variance but
really restricted to those situations where a problem with the lot itself renders really any use that it is
zoned for not practical. Solicitor Coccorese went on to state that that is not what we are dealing with
here because the lot is a perfectly normal lot otherwise it could be used for some purposes just not
what this specific individual would like to use it for. Joe Hockersmith stated that then we are in a spot
zoning situation. The Solicitor stated that they would not be because it would be adding it on to
adjacent district of the same nature and it wouldn’t be just creating an island in the middle of a different
zone. He further stated that it would essentially be just expanding an existing commercial zone to
include an additional parcel. Councilperson Hockersmith asked if there is another way such as a
conditional use or something similar? President Lage stated that it is probably not a conditional use in
the R-3 Zone. The Solicitor stated it is not and not among the eligible conditional uses so the only way to





















